
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, held the regular meeting on 
March 09, 2017 at 7:00pm.  
 
 
Roll Call Hartwell      Present 
  Jackson            Absent 
                        Stauring           Present 
  Mahany  Absent 
  Willis               Present 
 
 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb Highway Superintendent, Attorney Vogel, Dog 
Control/Constable Lackey and Code Enforcement Officer Grasby. 
 
 From the public: Michael Shepard and Joe Dwyer 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
 Michael asked if there were any updates for the wind turbines. Chmn Willis advised there 
wasn’t 
 
Joe Dwyer addressed the board concerning the repairs needed on the building. He wanted 
to make sure the board knew what his plans were.  
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated that he had no problems this month. He advised that 
Nancy and he had met with 2 personal at the Humane Society and that we were very 
pleased with the outcome. Both sides agreed on various changes and a new contract will be 
written up. Overall it was a very good meeting. Councilman Hartwell made motion to 
accept the report. Councilman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes carried. 
 
The CEO report was given. There were no questions. Councilman Hartwell made motion 
to accept the report. Councilman Mahany seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes carried. 
 
Attorney Vogel discussed the proposed Local Law 2017-01, concerning solar systems. He 
made the changes needed in the wording.  
 
RESOLUTION 2017-01 Local Law concerning solar systems. 
 
RESOLVED BY motion made by Councilman Mahany to accept the changes and to accept 
them into Local Law #1-2017. Councilwoman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call: 
Willis aye, Mahany aye, Stauring aye, Hartwell aye. Motion carried  
 
Attorney Vogel also looked over the fire contract for Danville and the Humane Society 
Contract. He okayed both of them. 
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised that the crew was plowing and cutting brush. 
Steve’s truck had a cylinder problem again and the company replaced the one previously 
purchased. Ray also advised that Steve would be retiring this summer and a replacement 
would be needed. Chmn Willis asked if he planned any drain tiling for the summer. Ray 
advised he was planning on getting Mack School Road back in shape. Councilman 
Mahany made motion to accept the report. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. 
Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the 
report. Councilwoman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
The Chmn advised the board of a letter received after the PERMA audit. 
 
 Nancy asked for permission to pay the 1st portion of the fee for the HUMANE SOCIETY 
contract when she mails the contract back. Councilman Mahany made motion to pay it. 
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. All ayes motion carried. 
 



 
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #3 (50-70) for $19,516.24 Highway Fund 
Abstract #3 (34-45) $ 12,454.21 and T/A abstract # 3 (3) for a total of $110. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Hartwell made 
motion to adjourn, Councilwoman Stauring seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


